



KNIGHTON HEATH GOLF CLUB

Minutes of the Virtual Captains Committee held on Wednesday 7 April 2021 at 17:30.

Present	A Parsons (AP-Captain), C Hill (CH-Vice-Captain), R Collis (RC-Seniors Captain), R Pearce (RP-Seniors Vice-Captain), L Holden (LH-Lady Captain) & J Bailey (JB-Lady Vice-Captain) M Welch (MW-President) R Bauser (RB – General Manager)	Action
	A Magee (CM), Captains Committee (Capco)	
	Management Committee (Manco)	
1494	APOLOGIES	
	J Airth & A Windsor	
1495	MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING	
	The minutes of the meeting held on 25 February 2021 were tabled. On a show of hands, the Committee unanimously approved the minutes, the Captain was authorised to sign them as a true record.	
1496	MATTERS ARISING	
(a)	<u>Temporary Winter & 9 Hole Course Ratings</u> Carried over to next meeting	AW
(b)	<u>PGA Captains Charity Golf Day</u> Carried over to next meeting	AW
(c)	<u>Revised Tee Bookings</u> The Committee agreed to the following tee booking changes for April, via email. It was noted that from 14:00 the course had capacity to host visitors & guests. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> from 14:00 – visitors & guests allowed. from 14:00 – No restriction on the number of members tee bookings allowed per week. The Committee also agreed that as from 1 May 2021 the “normal” club calendar would commence. RB said that due to the many changes to the hardcopy diary, members must only refer to the website calendar. He would advise members via a newsletter.	RB
1497	CAPTAIN	
	APA said that the course was in a good condition. He proposed a bank holiday mixed competition on Monday 3 May 2021. He would discuss the format etc. with AW Committee agreed.	APA / AW
1498	MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE	
	RB reported as follows: <u>Borehole:</u> Drilling would start in the week commencing 12 April 2021 taking 2-3 days to a depth of 60-70m. <u>Dining Room chairs:</u> The club had purchased new chairs, the old chairs would be sold for £10 each, members would be advised of such. If any chairs remained thereafter, they would be advertised on gumtree.	

1499	SUB-COMMITTEE REPORTS	
(a)	<u>Ladies – LH</u> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Ladies Committee had registered with EG Women & Girls in golf charter. Part of the Ladies charter commitments was to start a buddy/mentor system for new lady members. LH was nominated as the Charter Champion. 	
(b)	<u>Seniors - RC</u> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> All competitions & friendlies matches had either been re-scheduled or cancelled. Competitions would commence on 1 May 2021. APA thanked all the volunteers for the work done on the course and around the clubhouse. 	
(c)	<u>Professional - AW</u> Nothing to report	
d)	<u>Handicaps & Competitions – CH / AW</u> CH said that he would organise a H & C meeting with the various representatives as soon as meetings were allowed.	
(e)	<u>Juniors – AW</u> Nothing to report.	
(f)	<u>Social</u> RB said that the following events had been booked for 2021, depending on Covid-19 restrictions: Monday 31 May – Bank holiday BBQ. Saturday 31 July – Elvis Tribute (Gary Foley) Saturday 23 October – Band (Nightshift) Saturday 18 December – Band (Haywire)	
(g)	<u>Match/Competition Results</u> Nothing to report.	
1500	MANAGER	
	<u>Clubhouse opening - Monday 17 May 2021:</u> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Table service only, indoors and on the patio 2 merlin portable tablets had been purchased, orders and bar card payments would be completed at the table. Rule of 6 and social distancing would apply in the clubhouse. <u>Membership analysis</u> Full: 334 (2020 – 302) 5 Day: 93 (2020 – 90) Total playing: 487 (2020 – 446) Total members: 580 (2020 – 528) New playing members: 55 RB said that he had received some 20 new members applications from 1 Feb to date. The indications were that there were more applications still to come.	
1501	CORRESPONDENCE	
	None.	

1502	ANY OTHER BUSINESS	
	<p>CH – still plenty of things to do on the course, 12th needed finishing off and tidying up around the back of the green, possibly planting rhododendrons.</p> <p>LH – the ladies would assist with planting around the course.</p> <p>APA – an awful lot to do on the course, more heather would be needed around the course to finish off certain areas, e.g. 16th.</p> <p>RB – as KH was a heathland course any foreign plants etc should not be contemplated.</p> <p>RP – possibly survey members for their opinion of the course.</p> <p>There being no further business the meeting closed at 18:10</p> <p>Date of next meeting – Wednesday 5 April 2021 via ZOOM.</p> <p>-----</p> <p>CAPTAIN</p>	
	<p>-----</p> <p>DATE</p>	